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To:

NADE Board of Directors

From:

Dr. Sharon Bland-Brady NADE President 

Date:

February 11, 2019


Subject:
NADE President Midyear Report 2019 
Since taking the Office of President of NADE after the National Training Conference in Fairfax, VA in August 2018, I immediately began my duties by overseeing the New Board Meeting held on the last day of the conference. 
During the new board meeting, the board decided not to continue to fund the Communication Director and Membership Director positions. 

After the new board meeting, I corresponded with Amanda Underwood of Creative Expressions, and continued to secure her as a NADE Webmaster. She will continue to provide excellent oversight of the website and she immediately respond to all of NADE Board Members inquiries. 
I also worked very closely and participated on the Capitol Hill Visit with Jennifer Pounds, NADE Past President and Jeff Price, NADE Legislative Director, in May 2018. 

I was invited to speak on a Panel in November 2018, for Social Security Administration. I worked very closely with Sara Winn (President Elect), and Jennifer Nottingham (New Legislative Director), on the Disability Forum on how to improve the Reconsideration Process, that took place in Washington, D.C. I was invited back again to speak on a different panel at the Social Security Advisory Board in Washington, D.C., regarding Reconsideration Process. This was a very interesting turn of events and I learned a lot about Social Security Administration and the Disability Program. The different perspective of the various panel members was very enlightening to say the least. 
I have invited the following SSA components to speak at our Mid-year Board Meeting in February 20-23, 2019. Kim Grace, Commissioner of ODD; John Owen Associate Commissioner of ODD; Gina Clemmons, Associate Commissioner of OPD; and Honorable Office of Inspector Attorney General Gail Ennis.
I continue to work with the management at the Royal Sonesta Hotel along with Trisha Chaplin the new NADE Treasurer to assure the Mid-year Board Meeting will be successful. 

The date for the Capitol Hill visit will be March 24-30, 2019. Jennifer Nottingham the Legislative Director and Sara Winn the President Elect will be present at this visit.  

It has been an honor to serve as the NADE President and I will continue to strive to do my best for the duration of my tenure as the NADE President. I wanted to thank Tonya Scott, Jennifer Pounds, Jeff Price, Jennifer Nottingham and Sara Winn, for supporting me this year and guiding me through the process of being the NADE President. 

